
 
May 02, 2025 

 
The Honorable Tom Cole                                 The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman                   Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations                                    Committee on Appropriations   
U.S. House of Representatives                                  U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, D.C. 20515                                            Washington, D. C. 20515 

 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 
I am requesting funding for the Township of Edgewater Park Stormwater Pump Station Project in 
Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Township of Edgewater 
Park, located at 400 Delanco Road, Edgewater Park, NJ 08010.  
 
The funding would be used for the construction of a stormwater pump station with a backup 
generator to address chronic flooding at Silver Park West, protecting residents and property by 
safely discharging excess water without constant manual intervention.  
 
This project is a valuable use of taxpayer funds as this would not only reduce safety and flooding 
concerns of Township residents, but it would also eliminate the requirement for Township staff to 
manually pump the basin during heavy rainfall events, allowing the staff to complete their other 
duties. 

 
The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized under 
Section 306 of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 
1926(a)(2). 

 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family have any financial interest in this project. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Herb Conaway, Jr., MD (NJ-03) 
Congressman 

 


